Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
The Board of Nursing hereby gives notice: of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Waiver or Variance, which was filed on July 24, 2024, by Titilayo Kukoyi. The Notice of Petition for Waiver or Variance was published in Volume 50, Number 173, of the September 4, 2024, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner did not reference a specific rule in the petition. Petitioner requested a waiver or variance of Section 464.008, F.S., which requires graduation from a nursing program. 

The Board considered the instant Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on October 24, 2024, in Orlando, Florida. The Board’s Order, filed on November 14, 2024, denied the petition because the Petitioner seeks variance and/or waiver of a Florida statute so the Board is precluded from granting Petitioner’s request. 

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Amanda Gray, Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3252; MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov.
